Minutes of the AG.M. of the Tarves Amenity Group held at 8 Gordon Place, Tarves 

on Thursday November 13th 2014 at 7.30p.m. 

Present: Gordon Brown (in the chair) Margaret Barrack (Treasurer) Mary Bowen 

(Secretary) Sheila Ewen, Paul Johnston. 

Apology from Maureen Chalmers 

Minutes of the AG.M. of 2013 were agreed, moved by Margaret Barrack, seconded 

Sheila Ewen. 

Matters Arising: The Chairman's report on the year's activities was read. After a good 

season and a lot of hard work, we had achieved the award of Runner Up in the 

Formartine in Bloom competition, with a prize of £100.00. It was agreed that this be 

donated to the Christmas lights fund. 

Paul reported developments in the proposed Orchard Project in Bede Way. 

Landscape Services and the Community Council were in favour and he would circulate 

residents in the area with details. 

He had found a source of fruit trees, of suitable varieties, including espaliers and 

cordons; it was agreed that he and Gordon would meet with the supplier in the Square 

at 9.30 on Monday November 17th. Gordon raised the matter of funding; Paul said 

there were some grants available. He would circulate suggestions for a possible 

project for setting up the production of apple juice and cider. 

Treasurer's report: Margaret presented the audited accounts, which showed a healthy 

bank balance of £1403.44. Gordon proposed and Sheila seconded acceptance. 

Ideas were discussed for updating the "gates" at the village boundaries and perhaps 

introducing new containers at the cross roads. Some of the tubs and hanging baskets 

needed to be replaced. Some planting had already been done. 

Officers for 2014 - 15: Gordon was willing to continue as Chairman; proposed by 

Mary, seconded by Margaret and agreed. Margaret was reappointed as Treasurer 

and all other members agreed to continue, except Mary who wished to retire. Sheila 

agreed to take on the Secretary's duties. 

AO.B.: Paul said he would ask (on Facebook) for volunteers for the orchard project 

and possibly a play park; he would ask Rob Rothnie if the Rotary Club might be 

interested in helping. 

The meeting concluded at 21.10 hours. 

A.G.M. Minutes November 2014. 

